

Istituto Biblico Evangelico Italiano Dr. Daniele Pasquale, President Via del Casale Corvio, 50 - 00132 – Roma Italy

Sent via e-mail

September 19, 2024

Re: Decision by ECTE Accreditation Commission

Dear Daniele!

The ECTE Accreditation Commission (AC) in its session on September 16, 2024, deliberated on the Final Review Report following the on-site visit May 16-18, 2024.

The AC confirms and expands the following requirement suggested by the Visiting Evaluation Team (VET) relating to Standard A.2.1 – Governance:

That the final draft of the board manual be submitted to ECTE Accreditation commission. The draft must include

- the nature of the interface between governance and management responsibilities (see recommendation to standard A.2.1 in final review report) and
- the nature of student involvement in decision making as it relates to community life and academic programmes.

Additional Representation to be submitted no later than October 31, 2024.

The AC confirms the following requirement suggested by the Visiting Evaluation Team (VET) relating to Standard B.4.3 - Recognition:

That IBEI write a policy detailing procedures on recognition of prior learning and submit this to the AC.

Additional Representation to be submitted no later than October 31, 2024.

The Accreditation Commission **added one recommendation** (with reporting via Annual Progress Report) related to Standard A.3.3 Faculty Development plan that

IBEI focus on current faculty earning the appropriate educational credentials for teaching at the respective level.



The Accreditation Commission members also asked that their concern relating to financial sustainability be communicated in this letter: The AC members encourage you to continue the focused effort to strengthen your financial resources in this coming accreditation cycle.

The institution and its programmes will be listed as "under review" on the ECTE website directory until the AC has judged IBEI to be in compliance to the above mentioned requirements.

Please see the Final Review Report for the recommendations issued by the Visiting Evaluation Team and confirmed by the Accreditation Commission. The Accreditation Commission requests that responses to all recommendations be included in the Annual Progress Reports (APR) starting in 2025.

Please do not hesitate to contact me as questions arise.

Serving Him with you,

Carmen Crouse

Accreditation Director